
Warren County Board of Supervisors
RESOLUTION NO. 450 OF 2018

RESOLUTION INTRODUCED BY SUPERVISORS SIMPSON, MERLINO, FRASIER, DICKINSON,

DIAMOND, LOEB, HYDE, MAGOWAN AND WILD

AUTHORIZING AN INTERMUNICIPAL AGREEMENT WITH THE TOWN OF THURMAN

TO ALLOW THE COUNTY TO PROCEED WITH REPAIR AND RELOCATION 

OF THE RIVER ROAD RAILROAD CROSSING AND SIGNALS WITH THE

UNDERSTANDING THAT THE TOWN OF THURMAN WILL REIMBURSE THE

COUNTY UPON RECEIPT OF CHIPS (CONSOLIDATED LOCAL STREET AND

HIGHWAY IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM) FUNDING

WHEREAS, during the Spring of 2018, a portion of River Road in the Town of Thurman sustained

extensive damage, which necessitated developing an alternate route for River Road and also temporarily

relocating the railroad crossing and signals, and 

WHEREAS, the Superintendent of Public Works has advised that the Town of Thurman has

requested that the County complete the permanent relocation of the railroad crossing and signals, which he

estimated to be between Twenty Thousand Dollars ($20,000) and Thirty Thousand Dollars ($30,000), with

the understanding that the Town of Thurman will reimburse the County for the work  upon receipt of their

CHIPS (Consolidated Local Street and Highway Improvement Program) Funding, which is anticipated to

be received in December of 2018, and 

WHEREAS, the Superintendent of Public Works has requested that the County enter into an

intermunicipal agreement with the Town of Thurman to authorize the County to proceed with the permanent

relocation of the railroad crossing and signals with the understanding that the County will submit an invoice

to the Town of Thurman upon completion of the work to be paid upon receipt of the Town’s CHIPS

(Consolidated Local Street and Highway Improvement Program) Funding, which is anticipated to be

received in December of 2018, now, therefore, be it 

RESOLVED, that the Chairman of the Board of Supervisors be, and hereby is, authorized to execute

an intermunicipal agreement with the Town of Thurman to authorize  the County to proceed with the

permanent relocation of the railroad crossing and signals at an approximate cost of between Twenty

Thousand Dollars ($20,000) and Thirty Thousand Dollars ($30,000), with the understanding that the county

will submit an invoice to the Town of Thurman upon completion of the work to be paid upon receipt of the

Town’s CHIPS (Consolidated Local Street and Highway Improvement Program) Funding, which is

anticipated to be received in December of 2018, for a term commencing upon execution of the agreement

by both parties and terminating upon completion of the project, in a form approved by the County Attorney.
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